Race Report

“View from the Cockpit”

With winter almost over and the cold temperatures, snow and freezing rain left behind, its time to start thinking about the up coming race season.  The regatta and club racing schedules for the upcoming year are now posted on the SYC web site, but here are the important dates.  The VALE regatta will be June 22-23, the NorthShore will be July 20-21 and finally the SYC will be Sept 14-15.  The club season will begin with the Blue Series Sunday May 26, the White Series Tuesday May 28 and the Gold Series May 30.  Sunday races start at 2:00pm and the Tuesday-Thursday races at 7:00pm sharp.  The Cat fleet has started a Challenge Cup series where boats of all sizes can compete on the same racecourse by use of a handicap system.  Boats sail around a 5-mile course and the times are adjusted by size of boat.  Any other boat can challenge the cup holder to a race and the winner will be the holder of the cup.  Should be interesting to see what happens.

Last year was a busy one for the SYC along with the 3 major regattas, the Y-Flyer Internationals and the Sailing School championships were held along with a near record for club races were held in what for the most part saw near perfect sailing conditions. Also last year, many SYC sailors left the club for out of town events.  In March a number of Y-Flyers made the long trip to South Carolina for the Y-Flyer Mid Winters, these same sailors also sailed in the Provincial and National Y-Flyer championships.  Warren even went to Manitoba to sail in their Y-Flyer provincials and won the event.  The Laser Fleet saw sailors travel to the Sturgeon Lake Sailing Club for the Provincial Masters and to Ottawa for the Ottawa Valley Masters.  Again this past July Judy was asked to be the official starter for prestigious Mac-Man race, an over night race which see boats leave Mackinaw Island in the USA and arrive at Manitoulin Island a couple days later.  

Here are some major regatta dates that might pique the interest of club sailors.  The Ontario Laser Master Provincial championships will be held at Ashbridges Bay Yacht Club Aug 9-10 in Toronto.  The Canadian Laser Masters championship will be held at Beaconsfield Yacht Club in Montreal June 14-16.  The Ottawa Valley Laser Masters will go Aug 24-25 at the Lake Deschenes Sailing Club.  For the Y-Flyers, the Canadians will be held Aug 10-11in Ottawa and the Ontario Provincials will be in London Sept 28-29. 

Check the D-3 Laser, OSA and Y-Flyer.ca webs sites for more regatta dates

Just a quick note, its seems that Warren will be moving to Oakville in early 2013, its a great loss to the race scene at our club, we wish Warren and his family all the best and hopefully we will see him back this summer for our regattas.

That’s all from the race desk, lets hope winter subsides soon and we have an early spring.

See you on the racecourse.

PS.  I have posted a little tale about my exploits at the Ottawa Valley Laser Masters Regatta from last summer.  It’s up on the SYC web site under the 2013 Race Reports. 

Scott

